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HECA East Meeting
13th April, 10:00 - 13.00 
Risbygate Sports Club, Westley Road, 
Bury St Edmunds, IP33 3RR
Agenda

9.15       Arrival and Refreshments   
10.00       Welcome and Introduction 

10.05       Minutes of last meeting, action points and matters arising 

10.15       AGM. 

Election of Officers: Nominations accepted by email or on the day.
Chair

Vice Chair

Committee member

 10.50       ALEO briefing. 

 11.00       Refreshments 

 11.15       Presentation by Mark Ducker National Grid Affordable Warmth Solutions:  Off Gas opportunities and mapping. 

 11.45       HECA East Re-brand - ALEO East, vote by members.

12.15       Regional round-up, AOB 

13.00 close and lunch Followed by NEA Meeting.  

This meeting has been kindly sponsored by Aran Services. To find out more about Aran please visit: www.aranservices.co.uk or contact Nina Heigham at nina@aranservices.co.uk
Minutes
1. Matters arising from the last meeting

Paul Hinsley briefly covered the minutes of the meeting held on the 22nd October 2015.  No action points were agreed in previous meeting.  

2. AGM – Paul Hinsley
A brief summary of the year was given. Major points being the declining attendance at meetings and what factors might increase attendance at future meetings. What is the point of the forum in the light of recent changes and responsibilities at Local Authorities?

Venue of meetings was discussed. It was acknowledged that geography of HECA East area would make it difficult for an ideal venue. Apart from Bury St Edmonds other potential venues at Cambridge and Stansted were suggested.

Benefits of the Forum were providing information on available funding, update on regulations, update on new technological solutions and a chance to meet potential new partners to deliver on members objectives.

Thought needed to be given to who should make up the membership of the group, the topics that would be of most interest and how the meetings could be most effectively marketed. 

Nominations for Officers. Paul Hinsley (Chair) informed us that his role had changed and wished to stand down as Chair. Peter Gudde was standing down as Vice Chair. 
No nominations were received for any positions . Paul agreed to continue as Chair until the next meeting. This was proposed and seconded and carried unanimously by those present.  

3. ALEO Briefing 
Paul Hinsley updated the group on the many changes that have taken place at all levels following the Governments spending review and changing objectives.

The full presentation can be found here http://www.aleo.org.uk/east/meetings/index.php?i=i&event_id=20100608121638
Main points were:

· funding across the sector is reducing

· objectives are changing

· procedures could change

· solar Feed in Tariffs (FIT) payments have been reduced and are now providing a rate of return of 4.8% and a payback period of 20 years instead of the previous 8 years.

· ability of local authorities to deliver projects effectively

Rebranding of HECA/CAN to ALEO  
A brief update on the results of the rebranding CAN/HECA name at National level to the Association of Local Energy Officers (ALEO) survey was given together with the reasons for the rebrand.
The National group has now been rebranded to the Association of Local Energy Officers (ALEO)

HECA East Membership Survey
The results of the recent survey sent out to all HECA East members in March 2016 on the future of HECA East were discussed.

4. Presentation by Mark Ducker National Grid Affordable Warmth Solutions:  Off Gas opportunities and mapping
Mark Ducker gave a presentation on how National Grid Affordable Warmth Solutions could help to extend the mains gas grid to adjoining areas and the potential for local authorities to save money.

The full presentation can be found at http://www.aleo.org.uk/east/meetings/index.php?i=i&event_id=20100608121638
Main points were:

· individuals, local authorities or charitable groups can apply

· recipients of potential free gas grid extension need to be within 23 metres of a gas main and be in the bottom 25% of deprived wards as defined by multiple deprivation indices, HHCRO qualifying or low income High Energy costs household.
· National Grid Affordable Warmth Solutions are looking for referrals of homeowners who are interested and they will check if the criteria is met
· Local authorities and charities can apply for a licence to use nongasmap website www.nongasmaps.org.uk to check on properties that may meet criteria in their areas.
· Social landlords and local authorities considering extending gas grid to their properties could save money by using this scheme. Local Authorities have to satisfy that a property is suitable, the tenant wants it and associated heating schemes will  be carried within 12 months by providing a letter of intent.
· A low income assessment is carried out by National Grid using NEA low income assessment tool.
5. HECA East Re-brand to ALEO East
A discussion was held on the benefits and disadvantages of the proposed re branding.

There is no longer the requirement for HECA reporting so HECA East is a redundant name. Nationally the name has changed to Association of Local Energy Officers (ALEO).
Comments received were: what is an LE Officer and problems justifying Local Authorities sending staff to such meetings. Branding should be the same as that adopted nationally. 

Overall there was no great preference and a vote proposed by the chair by all members present voted in favour of changing the name to ALEO East by 12 votes to 2. 
6. Project updates and regional update
· Fenland District Council – is targeting Solid wall insulation to 1000 properties 800 from the rental sector

· Epping Forest District Council – using RHI funding to upgrade housing stock

· Brentwood Borough Council – although they have no budget or allocated time they are undertaking mail drops with Aran services offering energy improvements. Participating in the Essex County Council (ECC) Big Community Energy Switch. 

· Broadland District Council – working with Norwich Council to install heating and insulation improvements to 440 homes.

· Norwich Council – producing an affordable warmth strategy and installing heating upgrades.
· Braintree and Uttlesford District Councils – installed solar PV on council properties (2 leisure centres , Councils main building and 2 other Community buildings). Taken a proactive approach to promoting ECC Big Community Energy Switch and as a result have received £7000 referral fee.  Working with Aran services to install energy improvements and setting up a handyman service. Continuing to work with CAB providing energy advice to households funded by the British Gas Warm Home fund. CAB are targeting those in fuel poverty providing enegy switch advice and insulation measures.  Uttlesford are installing 1600 PV Solar panel installations on 1600 council homes.
· Maldon District Council – Part of ECC Big Community Energy Switch. Mail out in partnership with Aran Services has just finished.
· East Cambridgeshire District Council – developing Action on Energy partnership with Green Deal Funding.

· St Edmundsbury Borough Council – Boiler replacement, target of 100 funded by NEA Health Improvement Fund . At Stanton just finished 14 new gas connections, 14 new gas heating systems and 24 external wall insulations carried out on a Park Home  Site funded by National Grid.  50 first time central heating systems installed by Aran Services with a target of 274, funded by £1.6 million DECC fund at no cost to residents. Mailshot achieved a 4% response rate    

· Aran Services – has funding available for various heating installations

· Scottish Power – has some ECO funding available for low cost solutions such as cavity wall and loft insulation which ends in Mach 2017. Warm Home Discount linked projects nationally providing remote access heating controls.
7. AOB
· Warm Home Discount consultation currently being carried out and has been sent to all members. Suggested that we put in a joint response to carry more weight.

· With stretched resources it was suggested that local authorities may wish to increase working together to carry out joint projects.
· NHS are fined if they discharge patients to cold homes

8. Attendance - 17


9. Date of Next Meeting
Action: Meeting dates to be set as soon as possible subject to discussion with NEA. Likely to be in September.  May switch venue to Cambridge for next meeting.
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